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 OUR VISION – To be an inspired body of Christ.   †  OUR MISSION – Love God. Love Others. Serve. 

COUNCIL CORNER  By Doug Goins 
 

Walk by Faith. It is a call to give back to God what he has 

given us. But it doesn’t just mean money. It means dedication, 

time and energy committed to reenergizing and renovating 

the Church and its mission. Love God, Love Others, Serve. 

To me, those words are the core of OUR Walk by Faith. I love 

this church and my church family, and I know God directed 

me here to serve his purposes. He has allowed me to attend 

services with my daughter, son-law and the two greatest 

grandchildren ever. You have comforted me, sometimes 

unknowingly in times of sadness and distress and Pastor 

Bob, despite referring to me as a “recovering” lawyer has 

been amazing and a wonderful mentor and pastor. One of 

the things I love the most is the outreach programs this 

church has to offer. 

 

Last year I received an invitation to the Faith and Justice  

Alliance Meeting here in Knoxville.  Pastor Bob couldn’t go so 

I went as a representative of the church and a lawyer. What 

a great idea! The Tennessee Supreme Court is working to 

provide legal representation to the working poor and disad-

vantaged. An offshoot of this is the Faith and Justice Alliance. 

An alliance of lawyers and religious leaders to identify people 

who need legal help at the place they often go to talk about 

problems…their church. I immediately thought of our Food 

Pantry, KARM lunch, Salvation Army Men’s Shelter and the 

Human Trafficking Project. All of them were great places 

to initiate legal help. The vison of the Alliance is to provide 

training and support to individual Churches. Here they pro-

vide lawyers at a selected church and all of Knoxville’s must 

go there. We are now on the rotation of host churches, but I 

didn’t think that was enough. After several calls to Nashville 

(the Twilight Zone) multiple letters and 2 visits to the UT Law 

School (I had nothing to do with the Dean resigning) I finally 

found the Gatekeeper at a Pro Bono event a few weeks ago. 

I am now on the Access to Justice Committee for the Knoxville 

Bar Association where I will argue for legal support at out-

reach sites such as food banks and Human Trafficking Out-

reach sites. My other goal is to get more of the West Knoxville/

Farragut lawyers involved. 

 

Walk by Faith. Give of your time and talents. Its great to 

feel good about being a lawyer again. I’m helping people, not 

corporations. God, Jesus, the Holy Spirit are with us. How  

can we fail? Have a great and powerful day. 
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RALLY DAY­SEPTEMBER 8 
We are thrilled to begin another great year of 

Sunday School for our children! Have fun with 

carnival games, ice cream and inflatables! 
 

YOUTH SUNDAY SCHOOL KICKOFF! 
September 15, 10:15-11am  

Parents, Sunday School is our primary way to 

teach and grow the faith of our children. The 

lessons are base on the same readings we use 

during our Sunday worship. Bibles will be 

presented to 3rd graders during worship services. 
 

This year we have 3 classes with 8 dedicated 

teachers. Ages 3 through kindergarten are 

taught by Barbara Witt & Taylor Patterson;  

1st-4th grades are led by Deb Miller & Nancy 

Reed and 5th-7th grade leaders are Melissa 

Horning & Debbie Trexler. Bobbie Steele and 

Debbie Ragucci are also on board to fill in as 

substitutes. 
 

CONFIRMATION CLASS Go to page 2 for more 

details on orientation and the class schedule.  

PROGRESS UPDATE 
By Lynda Primka 

 

Work continues on the planning phase of our 

Walk by Faith improvement projects! Planning 

is the least visual, but the most important part 

of this work. Thanks to everyone who is invest-

ing time, effort and financial support to bring 

our visions to life. 
 

SOUND SYSTEM: Plans are to make our services 

a more pleasant experience at a lower volume. 

We found and hired a sound system consultant 

who has worked with several area churches 

and who has evaluated our live sound system. 

The goal is to make all our sound quieter but 

clearer.  All speakers & amps will be removed 

from the stage, making a much more functional 

stage. The speakers will be relocated to the ceil-

ing beams and the sound will be projected down 

to the congregation from above. 
continued on page 4 



SPIRITUALITY BOOK GROUP 
Tuesday, September 10 

at our new time, 6:30pm 

Meet us in the library for rousing 

discussion as we resume our book 

reviews with  A Man Called Ove by 

Fredrik Backman led by Mary Bales. 
 

In October, we’ll review Gilead by 

Marilynne Robinson, led by Annette 

Pal. Come join us! 

 

H ave you seen our brand new paschal candle? It appeared for the first 

time on Easter Sunday at the baptismal font. It has been lighted for 

worship during the Sundays of the Easter season at the font. At the 

conclusion of the Easter season on The Day of Pentecost, the candle was 

moved near the altar. It will then be lighted for baptisms and funerals. 
 

Fire has long been a sign of God’s presence. In the Hebrew Scriptures, 

we recall the burning bush on Mount Sinai, the pillar of fire in the desert, 

the tabernacle lamps and the sacrificial fires on the altar of the temple 

in Jerusalem. 
 

E arly Christians viewed the kindling of new fire as a symbol of the 

presence of their resurrected Lord. By the fifth century, the custom 

was associated with candles in worship and the presence of Christ. 

 (Our congregation council lights a candle at each meeting to recognize 

the presence of Christ.) 
 

By medieval times, all sorts of allegorical meanings were ascribed to 

the paschal candle. Unlighted, it represented Christ’s death and burial. 

Lighted, it represented the glory of the resurrection. The wick represent-

ed Christ’s humanity and the halo of the flame represented Christ’s 

divinity. Other candles lighted from the paschal candle (as is our custom 

during baptisms) symbolized Christ giving the Holy Spirit to the disciples. 
 

H aving the paschal candle in our worship space is a visual reminder 

that in our baptism, we are crucified and resurrected with Christ. 

Lighting the candle for baptisms and funerals makes the connection 

Between baptism, death and Easter. “In our baptism, we have already 

died and been raised with Christ.” Romans 6:3 
 

The term paschal is a Latin version of the Hebrew word pasach which 

means Passover. It relates to the paschal mystery of salvation. 
 

T he paschal candle should not be confused with the Christ candle 

which is often seen at the center of some Advent wreaths. The paschal 

candle is of substantial size and our current candle is the tallest one 

we’ve ever used. The symbolism speaks clearly. Christ looms over all of 

us and Jesus is the light of the world. 
 

Shine, Jesus, shine! 

 

        Pastor Bob Stelter 
 

Go online to faithloves.org to hear Sunday morning sermons. 

PASTOR’S MESSAGE:  THE PASCHAL CANDLE 

DOUBT NIGHT 
RESUMES 

Tuesday, October 22 

6:30pm 
 

Meet at the China 

Pearl Restaurant this 

fall for great food and 

spirited conversation. 

Here’s your chance to 

ask Pastor Bob about 

your deepest, most 

troubling religious 

questions. 

ADULT SUNDAY SCHOOL 
We start a new 24 week study led by 

John Woods The Story of the Bible 

by Timothy Johnson, professor at 

Emory University’s Chandler School 

of Theology. Don’t miss a single week 

of this interesting class! 

9/1 Scroll Fragments & a New 

View of Judaism 

9/8 Telling the Story of a Book 

9/15 Making TaNaK 

9/22 Forms of Jewish Scripture 

9/29 Birth of the Christian Bible 

YOUTH ACTIVITIES By Melissa Horning 
 

Sunday, September 8 12:15pm Following 

Rally Day activities, our youth will partici-

pate in ELCA’s God's Work, Our Hands by 

helping the CCAHT set up their new office 

space and taking on various other tasks. We 

will stop for lunch on the way. Wear comfort-

able work clothes and closed-toed shoes. 

 

Sunday, September 22, 12:15pm our 

Youth Group will play putt-putt. Bring mon-

ey to cover the cost of the game, food and 

arcade games. 

 

 

CLASS BEGINS SEPTEMBER 15 
Sundays, 10:15-11am, library. 

This 2-year course that explains the 

basics of the faith in a lively, fun and 

important way is led by Pastor Bob 

and four experienced teachers: Will 

Dickinson, Carrie Parrott, Aynsleigh 

Martin and Caroline Keenan. All 8th 

and 9th graders are encouraged to  

participate. 
 

9/15 Initial Meeting for students & 

at least one parent. Meet the 

class and get an overview and 

orientation of the course. 

9/22 Introduction to the Small 

Catechism 

9/29 1st Commandment 

Class of 2019-2021 

NEW MEMBERS RECEIVED 
We welcome new members into our 

Family of Faith during worship on  

September 15. If you'd like to be a 

member of our church, just contact 

Pastor Stelter or call the church  

office. 
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FROM THE HEART . . . by Nancy Reed 
 

Blessed is the one who trusts in the Lord. 
Jeremiah 17:7-8 

 

"Blessed is the one who trusts in the Lord 

whose confidence is in Him. They will be 

like a tree planted by the water that sends 

out its roots by the stream. It does not fear 

when heat comes, its leaves are always 

green. It has no worries in a year of drought 

and never fails to bear fruit" 
 

Jeremiah reminds us that no matter what is 

happening to or around us we will prevail 

with faith and the loving protection of our 

Father. Each trial we go through strength-

ens us. (Romans 5:3-4.) Our confidence 

comes from our Fathers gift of the Holy 

Spirit. Corrie ten Boom puts it this way, 

"Never be afraid to trust an unknown future 

to a known God." 
 

If we are firmly planted near our "stream" 

we also experience the gift of "secure joy", 

which is essential to spiritual life. Whatever 

we may think of or say about God when we 

are not joyful our thoughts and words can-

not bear fruit. We must have the CON-

STANT infilling of spiritual water in order 

to be fruitful. Are we living as authentic 

Christians? If being a Christian were illegal 

and you were on trial would there be enough 

evidence to convict? Do we value our life 

force that we are connected to and spiritual-

ly fed by? Do we cultivate it? Do we cherish 

it? When we become distant or distracted 

from our base (Creator) do we discover we 

are more upset when our television or 

computer goes down for a few hours? Do we 

forget that without being fed by "Him" the 

living water, we have no life at all, because 

only He can give His creation any life in 

Him. (Acts 17:28) "In Him we live and 

breathe and have meaning." 
 

Paul says pray continually and part-take of 

devotions at home. If we neglect this prac-

tice it will eventually tell in our appearance, 

attitude and lack of joy. The Christian life 

should never dry- out. (Christ is our founda-

tion, our life and joy.) Luke 11-10 "For eve-

ryone who asks, receives; and he who seeks 

finds, and he who knocks, it is opened to 

him". We have the responsibility of living in 

a way that always represents Him with our 

attitude and in our lives. Dietrich Bonhoef-

fer wrote, "We simply must understand that 

Our Lord is seeking not to improve us but 

to transform us." 

Shalom 

 

MEETINGS & EVENTS 
CHRISTIAN EDUCATION TEAM MEETING 
Sunday, September 1, 12:15pm 

Plan September & October 
———- 

COMMUNITY MINISTRIES TEAMS 
Shepherd of Hope Food Pantry, Fellowship, Human Trafficking, 
Homeless Ministry-Salvation Army, KARM, RAISE Jamaica 

———- 

HANDY FAITHFULS WORKDAY 
Thursday, September 19, 9am. 

Join our team; call Charlie Pfrommer, 964-0820. 
———- 

PROPERTY MINISTRY TEAM 
September 16, 6:30pm 

———- 

COUNCIL 
Tuesday, September 17, Executive Team, 6pm 

———- 

WELCA ANNA ESTHER CIRCLE 
Wednesday, September 18, 10am 

WELCA Sunday is September 29, both services. 
———- 

COOKIE WALK PLANNING MEETING 
Sunday, October 6, 10:15am 

———- 

ANNUAL CHURCH PICNIC 
Sunday, October 20, 11am 

———- 

VIA DE CRISTO SPIRITUAL RETREAT 
October 24-27, 2019  

For more information visit our website: tnvdc.org 
Contacts:  Gary & Elaine Mount at my99pony@tds.net. 

 

WEEKLY GROUPS 
TUESDAY SMALL GROUPS 

Afternoon Bible Study, 1:30pm, led by John Woods 
Ladies Small Group, 2:30am, led by Lynda Primka 

———- 

WEDNESDAY REHEARSALS 
Chancel Choir, 6:30pm ǅ Praise Team, 7:30pm 

 

OUTREACH 
FAITH SERVES KARM 

Saturday, October 12, noon 
———- 

HOMELESS MINISTRY: SALVATION ARMY 
Tuesday, September 24, 5:30pm 

We need crew socks & med. men’s boxer briefs. 
Donation bins are located at both entrances. 

———- 

DISASTER MINISTRY 
Have your smoke detectors checked by our trained team 
members. Call the church office, 966-9626 to leave your 

contact information and schedule a visit. 
———- 

CCAHT HUMAN TRAFFICKING 
Community Coalition Against Human Trafficking hosts 

Today I Rise, their major fundraiser on Thursday, October 17. 
Contact Sue Niemeyer, 614-403-7705 or suziethree@hotmail.com. 

———- 

TENNESSEE FAITH & JUSTICE ALLIANCE 
Contact Doug Goins at 703-772-6736 

———- 

RAISE JAMAICA INTERNATIONAL 
Contact Mike Niemeyer at 399-2132 or mike.3@hotmail.com. 

Mark your calendar:  Jamaica Mission Trip June 13-20, 2020 
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Progress Update cont’d 

By aiming our speakers in this way, we 

eliminate the reverberation of sound off 

the back walls, allowing us to lower the volume. The 

pulpit microphone will be changed to eliminate feed-

back. The new soundboard will control all micro-

phones from a wireless iPad, so the sound technician is 

able to walk around the sanctuary and adjust the 

sound as needed. We are also planning a wireless 

hearing assistance system for the hearing impaired 

that will work, through both a dozen headphones for 

the sanctuary or through an individual’s hearing aids. 

The band’s keyboard also needs to be replaced. 

 

HVAC SYSTEM: Plans for improving our heating 

and air conditioning system continue. We obtained 

advice from several companies, which was an achieve-

ment in itself because contractors are very busy. The 

advice given differed so wildly that discerning the best 

choice was impossible. Therefore, the Council approved 

hiring a mechanical engineer to evaluate our building 

and the antiquated system. Our property committee 

met with the engineer, to begin the assessment. 

 

COFFEE BAR: Plans for the coffee bar in the kitchen 

are almost complete. This will make coffee much easier 

to make and offer during events in The Cup. The de-

sign has cabinets and a countertop at the current 

kitchen pass-through window location. The coffee ma-

chines, with the necessary electricity and water, will 

be relo-cated there. Contractors have been secured to 

do the stonework, electricity and plumbing. Finaliza-

tion of the plans was determined at the end of August 

and then be forwarded to Council for consideration. 

The project should take about 6 weeks. 

 

As of August 22, we have $116,000 available to begin 

work. Many thanks to everyone who is contributing. 

Our pace is slow but purposeful, as we Walk by Faith. 

LATEST UPDATE ON OTHER PROJECTS 

     not funded by the Walk by Faith appeal. 

¶ A generous donor paid for the modification of the 

sidewalk curb at the Shepherd of Hope Food 

Pantry entrance for easier unloading of carts 

and trucks. 

¶ New sanctuary carpet will be installed shortly 

after Labor Day. 
 

The Luther Rose window, donated by Mildred 

Fenske, and reproduced in stained glass by a local 

artist is tentatively scheduled to be 

completed by the second week of 

November. A masonry company has 

been secured to install the window, 

which is expected to take about two 

to three weeks. 
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DOWN ON THE FARM – RAISE UPDATE By 

Mike Niemeyer 

Mark your calendar for our 2nd Mission Trip in 2020, 

June 13 – 20. We plan to send a team of 10 to 12. If you 

would like to be considered for the team, please contact 

Mike Niemeyer mike.three@hotmail.com or 399-2132. 
 

RAISE runs a farm in Highgate, Jamaica to train 

farmers in sustainable, conservative farming practices, 

and small business management. Our goal is to 

provide local families with Food Security, Adequate 

Housing, Meaningful Employment and the opportunity 

to give back to their community. 
 

Here’s what happened Down on the Farm in August: 

Samuel Cooper is managing the farm while 

Mr. Cleveland is visiting Canada. 

Highgate is suffering from a persistent drought. 

The well is dry and rain is needed. Farm production 

is severely hampered. Crops of tomatoes, sweet 

pepper, cabbage, pumpkins, and sorrel have been dam-

aged or lost from the drought. The plantains 

are suffering. Nevertheless, the farms were able to 

produce about 1,200 pounds of plantains for market 

and earned 60,000 Jamaican dollars (about $600 US). 

There are 54 goats with many expected newborns 

soon. 
 

Our partners in RAISE appreciate your support with 

prayers for rain and prayers for their success in 

completing the following projects: 

¶ Construct greenhouse to counter dry spells 

¶ Access to public water supply 

¶ Access to public electricity https://raise.lifespeak 

 ministriesinc.org/. 

2020 LEADERSHIP SLATE 
Our Congregation elects members of Faith Lutheran 

Church from a slate of candidates to take on leadership 

positions with terms that become vacant at the end of 

2019.  This includes Council Members, Synod Assembly 

Delegates and Nominating Team Members. As chair-

man of the Nominating Team I ask for your support to 

help the Nominating Team develop the 2020 slate of 

candidates for the following openings:  two Council 

Members, three Synod Assembly Delegates and four 

Nominating Team Members. 
 

If you are interested in serving our congregation in the 

capacity of any of these positions, contact me at 806-

0555 or mabrydm@charter.net for more information as 

to the duties associated with these leadership appoint-

ments or to be considered as a nominee for the slate. As 

soon as the slate of candidates is finalized, the commit-

tee will provide the names to the Congregation Council. 
 

Thank you for your prayerful consideration. 

Yours in Christ, 

David Mabry 

mailto:mike.three@hotmail.com
https://raise.lifespeakministriesinc.org/
https://raise.lifespeakministriesinc.org/


SEPTEMBER FAMILY OF FAITH CELEBRATIONS 
ANNIVERSARIES 
9/1 Doug & Mary Bales, 35 
 Sam & Joan Howard, 29 
 Tom & Lisa Mann, 29 
9/4 Eric & Lisa Johnson, 15 
 Charlie & Joan Pfrommer, 53 
9/6 John & Keri Fisher, 22 
9/7 George & Donna Deichert, 51 
 Joel & Michelle Newsted, 17 
9/8 Mark & Carmen Larsen, 35 
9/13 Terry & Linda Beyer, 44 
9/15 Eric & Robin Madson, 28 
9/20 Adam & Yvette Edwards, 16 
 Derek & Melissa Willis, 5 
9/28 Dmitry Lyakh & Caroline Keenan, 6 

 

ALTAR FLOWERS 

9/1 —available— 

9/8 The Thompsons 

9/15 —available— 

9/22 —available— 

9/29 The Stewarts 

FOOD PANTRY NEWS 
by Jan Darnell, shephopepantry@gmail.com 

OPEN: September 9, 3-5pm & September 16, 3-7pm 

TRAINING: September 17, 1:30pm & September 19, 6pm 

ITEMS: 1lb. bag Rice, Detergent, 64oz. Juice, 24oz Syrup 

BIRTHDAYS 
9/1 David Greenman 
 Jacob Lang 
 Will Witte 
9/2 Carol Bentley 
 Sofia Martorell 
 Bruce Mitchell 
 Scarlett Parrott 
9/4 Katie Bauman 
 Ben Campbell 
 Connie Rist 
9/5 Ira Thompson 
9/7 Bob Moore 
 Laura Sproat 
9/8 Katie Stewart-Bektas 
9/10 Gary Mount 
9/11 Kari Kinney 
 Nick Lyman  
 Lexi Martin 
 Roman Myers 
9/12 John Palatinus 
 Gaylon Swenson 
9/14 Richard Westbrook 
9/16 Elizabeth Weaver 

 
9/18 Ellen Parsons 
9/20 Herbanna Dickinson 
 Lori Getzen 
 Brett Huebner 
9/21 Mary Bales 
 Alice Pigott 
9/22 Patricia Gary 
9/24 Isaac Rickert 
9/25 Paul Turner 
9/26 Grant Bauman 
 Nortrud DePorter 
 Heather Rondinone 
 Cadence Titsworth 
9/27 Michael Lee 
9/28 Ashley Benorden 
 Rick Parsons 
 Lynda Primka 
 Danny Willis 
9/30 Kimberly Blackwell 
 Richard Cate 
 Barbara LeFevre 
 Parker Tunnell 
 

BAPTISMS 
9/1 Donna Connors 
 Larry Koran, Jr. 
 Richard Lehner 
 Deb Mulloy 
 John Mulloy 
9/9 Dan Newsted 
9/12 Brynna Oberhaus 
9/16 Carmen Larsen 
 Celia McBride 
 John Palatinus 
 Elizabeth Weaver 
6/17 Andrew Echols 
 Calvin Giles 
9/18 Heather Martin 
9/20 Julie Jeter 
 Andrew Parrott 
 Jack Parrott 
 Olivia Parrott 
 Scarlett Parrott 
9/21 Brogan Oberhaus 
9/27 Matt Echols 
 Kari Kinney 
9/29 Rob Blackburn 
 Ira Thompson 

People often ask what kind of help is needed at the pantry? There are 

many jobs that make the pantry run smoothly. On Shopping Days when 

we are open (1st & 3rd Mondays of the month) we need: 

¶ Greeters:  Welcome and direct guests to the reception room, tally completed 

grocery lists. 

¶ Reception:  Hand out forms to guests, check IDs, prepare shopping lists and 

answer guests’ questions. 

¶ Computer:  Input guests’ information in the Charity Check database. 

¶ Shoppers:  Assist guests with choosing items and check off selected grocery 

items. Help bag groceries. 

¶ Floaters: Help guests to their cars with the groceries. 
 

Each of these volunteers also lend an ear to listen and to share 

that every guest is loved by God and those who helped them today. 
 

Food orders are received throughout the month on any given day. We 

need truck drivers to pick up items at Second Harvest, Dollar Tree 

and Kroger. We also need people to unload, tag items and shelve 

them. This is a great fellowship time, too. 
 

Stockers are needed on the 1st Monday at 5:15pm and the 3rd Wednesday 

at 9am to replace food in the shopping room. We also have “Sunday 

stockers” who have the whole week to check in the food in the church 

entry way baskets. 
 

Please join us. Thank you for your continued support. 
 

Love God.  Love Others.  Serve. 

Make our website 

your homepage. 

facebook.com/

FaithLutheranKnoxville 

 

Have a September date 
not featured here? Contact 

Mary Boring, 966-9626 
to have your special day 

added to our church records. 

NEWS FROM THE 
FAMILY OF FAITH 
. . . Blessings & love to 

IRENE DORFINGER & 

DIETER MANTHEY who renew vows 

on September 1 . . . GREG ZAGER left 

for Air Force training August 26 . . . IAN 

BOLDEN & TORI FRANKLIN, send 

thanks from NYC to those attending 

their Farewell in Song performance . . . 

MEAL BUDDIES Schedule a meal for 

Barbara & Gene Bird. Go online to 

Takethemameal.com once a week dur-

ing September. Go to the website, enter 

their last name & code 6199. Your help 

is appreciated. 
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STAFF 
MEMBERS 

 

The Rev. Dr. Robert Stelter 
Pastor 

pastorbob@faithloves.org 
 

Mich Walters 
Choirmaster/Organist 

 

Allison (Ally) Cosby 
Director of Contemporary 

Worship Band 
 

Mary Boring 
Office Manager 

mary@faithloves.org 
 

Phylis Garrison 
Publications 

 

Ashley Baker 
Nursery Care Giver 

 

Barbara Birkholz 
Finance Secretary 

 

Mildred Fenske 
Prayer Chain Coordinator 
nell@knology.net 

 

Stephen Zell 
Audio/Visual Tech 

 

2019 COUNCIL 
MEMBERS 

 

Doug Goins 
President 

 

Deb Miller 
Vice President 

 

Laura Beardsley 
Secretary 

 

Tim Stone 
Treasurer 

 

George Herbold 
 

Mike Niemeyer 
 

Andrew Parrott 
 

Randy Stewart 

Seek Godõs will in all 
you do and He will show you 

the path to take. Proverbs 3  

WHAT DOES THE ALTAR GUILD DO? 
By Nancy Dean 
 

Do you ever wonder who takes the effort to 

decorate our sanctuary for Lent or Advent, hangs 

the banners, changes the altar linens or prepares 

the communion elements each Sunday for worship? These 

members are the Altar Guild and our goal is to prepare the 

sanctuary for worship and to celebrate our Walk by Faith. 

 

Our primary responsibilities are to care for the altar and 

prepare it for worship. We also prepare for and clean up the 

communion elements after Holy Communion. Laundering and 

keeping altar and communion linens in good repair and clean 

are also part of the responsibilities of each member. Each 

member usually serves one month each year at the service 

they usually attend. 

 

We are always looking for more members to help with both 

services, 9am and 11:11am. Please consider the Altar Guild 

as part of your Time and Talent commitment. Training is 

very easy and it can be done in 15-20 minutes whenever it's 

convenient for you. 

 

Contact me at ndean50@charter.net and let me know when 

it is convenient to talk about this opportunity to serve your 

congregation. 

mailto:ndean50@charter.net

